A sociable club for women who fly fish

July 2012 Vol. XVI, No. 7

JULY PICNIC & GEARAGE SALE

DATE:

Saturday, July 7, 2012

PLACE:

PROSPECT PARK, on 44th just west of Kipling

TIME:

1:00 p.m.- 4:00 p.m.

COST:

It's Free! Please Bring a Side Dish to Share.

PLEASE BRING:

- Flyfishing gear for the Gearage Sale
- Cash/check for the Gearage Sale
- Non-alcoholic beverages will be provided; if you wish, you may bring your own (no glass containers, no alcoholic drinks, 3.2 beer only)

How to Get There

FROM THE NORTH: Take I-70 west to Kipling. Turn south onto Kipling and proceed to 44th. Turn right onto 44th (west).

FROM THE SOUTH: Take I-25 to 6th Ave. west (or C470 north to 6th Ave. east) and go to the Kipling exit. Go north on Kipling to 44th. Turn left onto 44th (west).

There is a Winchell's Donut House on the southwest corner and a Phillips gas station on the northeast corner of 44th & Kipling. After 0.8 of a mile you come to Robb St. (11300 west); you will see the park on your left (south side). It is 0.3 of a mile to the pavilion. Pass the tennis courts, then a lake on your right and softball field on your left. Follow the lake road around to the large pavilion.

RSVP BY JULY 1 FOR THE CWF ANNUAL PICNIC & GEARAGE SALE

It is **July**, which means there is no meeting at Piccolo's, and it is time to enjoy our annual picnic!

CWF will provide the meat: chicken, brats, condiments, plates, etc. and beverages. There will be no cost to members and their families, but you are asked to provide a side dish: salad, vegetable, casserole, dessert, etc.

Everyone will cast and catch a gift! Cheryl Gerlitz will provide a terrific RAFFLE and will have CWF LOGO WEAR for sale! Bring your unwanted fishing gear for our traditional "GEARAGE SALE." Put your name and price on the items your are selling!

Please contact **Cherrie Buskohl** at 303-388-8538/303-246-7324/photocherrie@yahoo.com to RSVP by July 1st so we can plan accordingly with the food/beverages/prizes/raffle. We had 38 members/guests sign up at the June meeting!

I need volunteers for grilling, setup, cleanup, and the fishing game. Cheryl needs help selling logo wear and the raffle (acquiring raffle items and working the raffle).

Rules and Regulations: All animals must be on a leash six feet long or less. Fishing - 16 years or older must be licensed to fish. You can fish Prospect Lake for smallmouth and largemouth bass, green sunfish, bluegill and black crappie and use non-motorized boats, etc. Come early or stay late and enjoy the fishing, hike the trail, and use the children's playground. — Cherrie Buskohl, Special Events Director

CWF Calendar

July 1Deadline to RSVP for Picnic
July 7CWF Annual Picnic*
July 9 No. Colorado Chapter Meeting
July 14Cheeseman Canyon Deckers, CO
July 21 - 22 Eleven Mile Canyon
Lake George, CO

*The Annual Picnic takes the place of the Member Meeting in July.

Welcome New Members

Judy Bolinger Wheat Ridge, CC)
Sheila Botts Denver, CC)
Cyndy Cservenyak Evergreen, CC)
Tracy Dalanno Centennial, CC)
Cathie Eberhard Denver, CC)
Janet Hardie Broomfield, CC)
Marybeth Hoffman Denver, CC)
Jenny MenderWheat Ridge, CC)
Janet Miller Eldorado Springs, CC)
Terry Smith Denver, CC)
Anna Marie SteinertLakewood, CC)

66 New Members Enrolled in 2012

FOUL HOOKED:
Warm Water Precaution
Warmer water temperatures
can be hazardous for fish when
those fish are fighting at the end
of your line.

Make sure always to get your fish landed and released in a considerate, timely manner. And always make certain to take enough time holding the fish facing into current so that it has time to fill its gills and recoup from its fight. Hold it gently there, with gills actively moving, until the fish has the energy to swim out of your hands.

This is a reprint from a Club Trip written by Craige Stainton. The message bears repeating during what is becoming a very fickled, hot summer. — ed.

BACK CAST

FLYFISHING GUIDES; FINDING YOUR MATCH

BY FELICIA OLSEN

eid Baker of Freestone Outfitters dropped by in June to educate the members on guides; the recommended method of finding and hiring a guide, and what to expect once you do. Hiring a guide can be a very confusing process if you don't know the ground rules that govern the industry. Here is the biggest one – guides must be booked through outfitters and payments must be paid to the outfitters, not directly to the guides. The outfitters must be registered, licensed, bonded and insured. The outfitter number must be displayed in all printed literature. Just to clarify a point: your guide does not have to be registered with the state individually, but he or she must be working under the umbrella of an outfitter that meets the criteria.

Word of mouth recommendations are your best bet, and let's face it ladies — women like to talk! The research and reservation process is critical in finding the right match. So is communication. Communicate your goals immediately. Ask questions to enable the outfitter to assess your skill level and interest to make an ideal match with a guide.

It is up to you to make clear any physical limitations or even food allergies you have before you start out for the day! A guide plans ahead, and last minute alterations could have a negative impact on the start of your day. According to Reid, a guide's priorities are as follows: Number one is to keep you safe, and see that you are enjoying your trip. Next, teach basics through minute details, foster angling ethics and responsibility (catch and release), be an expert on local watersheds and able to catch fish; however, catching fish is only one of many elements that make up a successful day. You should be able to walk away feeling that you are a better angler.

No matter what is the reason for taking a guide trip, commitment is crucial to the guide/customer relationship. Know what the cancellation policies are. Guide trips run in rain or shine, freezing cold, or blistering heat. Be clear on what the guide will be supplying, and what you will need to bring: gear, flies, or other equipment. Don't expect them to supply everything. Be prepared! And, as with all service industries, tip. Gratuities should be included in your budget when you are planning to hire a guide, especially if you enjoyed your day!

GO FISH CHEESMAN CANYON JULY 14 - SOUTH PLATTE RIVER, DECKERS, CO

BY FRAN STURGIS, TRIP DIRECTOR

Although this trip requires a bit of effort to access the river, when one arrives amongst the large boulders with clear views of huge fish, the 20-25 minute hike is worth it. Because of the incline, you may need to stop and catch your breath a few times on the way in, but there is plenty of scenery to enjoy while you rest. Many anglers gear up in the parking lot and others choose to carry their gear in a backpack and suit up on the river.

What to Bring

You need to bring a packable lunch and water, and be prepared for all weather conditions (many layers), as the weather can be unpredictable. In fact, if we encounter inclement weather, we will go downstream a few miles and fish near Deckers, where it is safer and more accessible during a storm. If this happens, latecomers should look for CWF bandanas on the cars in the Gill Trail Lot. If you don't see any, head downstream to Deckers and meet up with us in the parking lot behind Flies and Lies Flyshop.

Suggested Gear and Flies

These fish are educated and big, so you'll want a 5or 6 weight rod with long leaders and 6x tippet. Otherwise, small (20-24) midges and nymphs are the key. Black Beauties, Brassies, Pheasant Tails, RS2s, and Miracle Nymphs are the staples in these clear waters. In addition try Blue Wing Olives and Caddis.

Meeting Place

We will meet at 7:30 a.m. in the parking lot behind the convenience store in Sedalia. To get there, go south on Sante Fe Drive to Sedalia, which is about 40 minutes out of Denver. Turn right at the light and cross the railroad tracks. The store is on the left. We will then arrange carpools and depart for the Gill Trail promptly at 7:45 a.m. Because it can get crowded on the river, we hope to arrive at the trailhead by 8:15 a.m. and be geared up and on the trail by 8:45 a.m.

Stay tuned to cwfTalk for any updates that may be necessary, or call me at (303) 940-0786, or email *trips@Colowomenflyfishers.org*. ■

GO FISH ELEVEN MILE CANYON

JULY 21 - 22, LAKE GEORGE, COLORADO

BY FRAN STURGIS, TRIP DIRECTOR

leven Mile Canyon is an outstanding tailwater fishery that holds nice brown and rainbow trout. The South Platte River flows from Eleven Mile Reservoir into Eleven Mile Canyon. Access is from the bottom of the canyon in the town of Lake George, off of U.S. Highway 24. Follow the signs and you will be fine. The top two miles of Eleven Mile Canyon are Gold Medal catch-and-release water. This part of Eleven Mile Canyon holds the greatest concentration and quality of trout, although there are lots of fish throughout the entire canyon. The trout feast on BWOs, PMDs and midge patterns.

The road to the top of the canyon is rough, so take it easy. Several CWF members will be camping at Spillway Campground (top of the canyon), while others are camping at the mouth of the canyon in the Blue Mountain Campground. You don't have to take your whole weekend for the trip. This location is within a few hours of Denver, so a day trip is not out of the question.

FEE: There is a \$5 day-use fee to enter the canyon (a one-time charge while you are camping). There is an annual pass available by mail or at the Entrance Station at Eleven Mile Canyon and Jefferson Lake during the regular season. The Annual Pass is valid for day use at Eleven-Mile Canyon, Jefferson Lake, Twin Eagles Trailhead, Lost Park Trailhead, Kite Lake Trailhead, Manitou Lake, and Rampart Reservoir, as well as Deckers parking.

Equipment: 5 or 6 weight rods, 5X leaders and 5X/6X tippets. **Flies**: BWOs, PMDs, and midge patterns all work. Pheasant Tails, Emergers, and Black Mayflies will get their attention. Ask your favorite flyshop what is working as the date gets closer and there will, of course, be updates posted on cwfTalk.

Clothes: Dress in layers, wear sunscreen, and bring your polarized sunglasses!

NOTE: New Zealand Mud Snails.

These fast-reproducing snails compete with the aquatic insects that the trout feed on. Waders, boots and equipment should be soaked in a 50%-water and 50% specific 409 ("Commercial Solutions Formula 409® Cleaner Degreaser Disinfectant" or "Formula 409® All Purpose Cleaner Antibacterial Kitchen Fresh") for at least 5 minutes to kill the snails. Let's do our part to help prevent the invasive New Zealand Mud Snail from spreading to more of our Colorado trout streams. ■

SNEAK PEEKS FRYING PAN RIVER AND ROARING FORK RIVER

Basalt, Colorado

Weekend Trip: August 11-12

Get out your credit card and book your campsite for one of our most popular trips, the Frying Pan River. This river is one of the most spectacular rivers to fish. The clear water with red boulders makes the perfect backdrop for brightly colored browns and bows. Those of you who wish to camp can book reservations at the Molly B Campground at Ruedi Reservoir by going to www.recreation.gov. For those wanting more comfort or fewer opportunities to see bears, you can get a reasonable room in Basalt by contacting the Green Drake Motel at 1-800-905-6797.

Many of us make an extended weekend out of this trip by heading up earlier in the week. This also allows us to dodge some of the crowds. Finally, you may want to consider investing in a float trip on the Roaring Fork River, which has been fishing quite well these past two years. Guided trips for both rivers can be arranged by contacting Taylor Creek Fly Shop in Basalt at (970) 927-4374. Sign-up sheets will be passed during the July Picnic and at the August Program meeting. — Trip Coordinator, Fran Sturgis

The Eagle River Eagle, Colorado Day Trip: Saturday, August 25

Eagle River has 77 miles of fishing starting at Tennessee Pass to the confluence of the Colorado River.

This river was "dead" in the 1970s due to early mining operations. The government took a strong interest in this important water resource and has returned it to a pristine state.

There are three distinct fishing areas, and we will concentrate on the Avon/Eagle area. Currently the water is low and clear and fishing reports are very good. The Eagle has wonderful caddis, yellow stones and PMD hatches that bring up browns and a few rainbows.

This will be a straight shot up I-70, approximately two hours. There may be some women interested in camping in the area, as well. I will have more details as we get closer. Put it on your calendar! With any questions please contact me; Chris Juvan 303-480-0985 or waderhigh@aol.com ■

CWF NORTHERN CHAPTER

ifteen gals braved the smoky air from the High Park Fire to show up at the June meeting. We took donations to send to the Red Cross in support of all their efforts with the fire.

We reminded members of the America's Cup competition in Vail and the opportunities to volunteer. We spoke about the main Chapter trips planned for the rest of the year, and discussed a potential July Poudre trip, as well as a BBQ and fishing day for our Chapter toward the end of the summer. Since the Fish Hatchery had fire within just a few feet of the structure, we suspect a potential trip to visit them will need to be postponed a

while. Gloria Pasternak gave a report on her experience traveling and fishing the Green River with CWF Mother Ship.

Jin from St. Pete's gave a really helpful program on "How to Organize Your Flybox". We all picked up some really great tips - as well as picking Jin's brain! And also received some hands-on help.

We are looking forward to our meeting on July 9th at 6:30 p.m. at St. Pete's South location - when Amy and Dennis Galyardt will give our program on Tenkara method of fishing.

We are having a great time up north - y'all come for a visit anytime!

Gretchen Osborn ■

EDUCATION

GETTING HOOKED, THE FINAL GEAR-UP AND A FLY TYING CLINIC

BY RHEANA GAVAGAN, EDUCATION DIRECTOR Social Hour - Are You Getting Hooked Yet?

It is so wonderful to see so many new faces at our CWF monthly member meetings. Make sure you plan to come early to the meetings and take advantage of the educational displays and topics provided for you during every meeting's social hour (social hour begins at 5:30 p.m). Last month's topic was "12 Favorite Flies." We explored the most effective patterns as determined by our advanced members, and most importantly, what they imitate and why they are used.

Our next member meeting will be in August, and we would love to chat with you about "Trout and Their Habitat" during social hour. We will look at those essential elements of habitat which trout need to thrive, and how you can use this knowledge to read the stream to find where the fish will be, as well as what they may be eating. This is for all levels, including "never flyfished before" so don't be shy, ladies! Look for the educational display, say hello and come immerse yourself!

Gear-Up and Get Yourselves Ready

The Gear-Up events are designed to assist members of all experience levels with preparing for upcoming trips, or to just get you jump-started in the sport if you are a beginner. The next session will be held August 4th. This is the last scheduled session of the season, and we will meet at the Adams County Fairgrounds Lakes, in Brighton.

Member volunteers will come to give you one-on-one time and assist with whatever you may need to get ready to go, so bring your gear and your questions! Not sure what you need to bring to have a successful trip? Need someone to double-check your rigging, or vest, or just need a little practice with your gear or casting before hitting the water? Haven't a clue where to start at all? Make sure you

RSVP to education@colowomenflyfishers.org and come out to our next session:

What: Gear-Up Session #3:

When: Saturday, August 4th 10:00 – 12:00.

Where: Adams County Fairgrounds Lakes (No Fees). Meet in the parking lot accessed from 124th Ave., just east of the main entrance to the park.

Getting There:

Adams County Fairground Lakes are located one mile west of US 85 on 124th Ave. (124th turns into Henderson Road when it crosses the South Platte River.) There is a parking lot located on 124th Ave. and another located within the park entrance. We will meet in the lot accessed from 124th Ave.

From Denver take I-25 North to I-76. Take I-76 to US 85 and take US 85 north to 124th. Turn west on 124th and go one mile.

From Ft. Collins take I-25 South to Highway 7; take Highway 7 east to US 85 in Brighton. Take US 85 South to 124th. Turn west on 124th and go one mile.

Fall Fly Tying Clinic

We are all enjoying this beautiful Colorado summer and grand fishing adventures, but as the season winds down for most of us this fall, why not learn a new skill? CWF will hold two half-day Fly Tying Clinics: one for beginners and one for intermediate levels. The clinics will be held at the Denver Bass Pro Shops in early November. Look for more details coming soon.

PUBLIC EVENTS

NON-MEMBER CLINIC

BY MARION NUTT, SPECIAL PROJECTS CHAIR

t was an incredible day for the devoted CWF volunteers and 31 attendees of the May 12th nonmember clinic. The forecast was grim and it was cold and foggy, but NO Rain came! The four casting classes taught by **Joanie McCord** and **Dawn Blom** with **Chris Juvan**, **Craige Stainton**, **Rheana Gavagan** and **Katja Avizsus** assisting did *not* have gale winds!

Nancy Sherman scooped up cooperative stoneflies and larvae

and other wiggly bugs for her four entomology classes. She did an outstanding job. **Kim Greenfield** inspired all her students in knots and rigging. Nancy and Kim emphasized the 12 flies you can't fish without (compliments of Phyllis Vinson). Kim thoroughly taught her knots with the help of **Deb Nelson**, **Ann Howell** and Rheanna's 11-year-old daughter, Alaina. **Karen Williams** chaired the Service Project and assisted Kim, as well. **Marion Nutt** taught equipment

and was in charge of breakfast, lunch, water and snacks.

Please recognize our devoted Service Project volunteers who inspired 31 attendees, most of whom never had held a flyrod in their hands. Tell them thanks! They did a great job!



Dawn Blom works with new students to maximize casting skills.

4



You can't get started without knowing the basics of equipment. Marion Nutt and Karen Williams handle that course.



After equipment, it's knots. Marion Nutt and Kim Greenfield handle this class.



It appears that Nancy Sherman is busy horrifying the newbies with real bugs!



Nancy Sherman's horrifying bugs, stonefly and larvae.

From the Presidential Suite

As I think back to our last trip – the Green River in Utah – what I remember most is the WIND!

Each morning I'd look out the windows of my camper and hope I wouldn't witness the effects of the big "W." Of course I also wanted a sunny day, but not too sunny – a few clouds would be good.

Rain would be a pain – but it's usually good after the rain, so a little might be ok. I could use a slight breeze for hoppers or cicadas – not the BIG 'W' ... just a small 'w' so the water has a little movement.

Is it possible to have all this or am I just dreaming of an angler's heaven?

An Angler's Whimsical Wish

When I die, I ask that not only am I re-united with my family, friends and pets that have gone before me – but also...

May the big, bad W always be low So when the wind does blow It is ever so gentle to my line That my casts and loops are still quite fine.

May sunny days prevail and rain stay at bay
For all the months of the year – including May.
Just a little please – if you must have it rain
Warm the rivers a bit for dries - just to keep me sane.

May the rivers and lakes be clean and clear as gin 'Cause with catch & release, we will both win.

Please keep the cfs absolutely right on

So I'll be able to catch that perfect great big one!

~ J. G. McCord 6/2012

But back here on Earth – in Colorado - maybe next year we'll get the break we've been waiting for since:

2008: Cold with lots of rain

2011: At this time of 2011 we were looking at record high levels of run-off and we weren't sure when the run-off would end – maybe by fall! We had more water than we knew what to do with in the rivers! Floats were cancelled; guides were out of work ... no one could wade, much less wade across most of the streams/rivers ... it was plain dangerous. Anglers found themselves fishing a lot of lakes out of desperation.

2012: This year we're having August/September river levels in June and we're hoping we'll even have flowing water this fall! It's very dry with lots of wind. Reservoirs are way down; guides might once again be out of work because the flows will be too low. Even I can wade across most streams/rivers this year! Brown trout population should increase nicely this year because they like the lower flows*. It's quite the opposite of 2011, isn't it?!

2013: Maybe this will be the year it all evens out and we'll be back to having a great fly-fishing season again! One can only hope!

Anyway, hope to see you at the July picnic! Until then, if you can find enough water in a river to fish - may you have curved rods & tight lines!* According to Ark Anglers' Greg Felts' Tourist Report on Salida's radio station 104.7.

Joanie McCord, President

CLUB TRIP REPORTS

TARRYALL RESERVOIR AND THE GREEN RIVER

BY FRAN STURGIS, TRIPS DIRECTOR

Tarryall Reservoir

The day was cool and rainy, but six die-hards came out to fish. We decided not to use belly boats, but practiced our casting on the lake. After losing a few flies in the rocks and moss, we then decided to go to the river below the dam. A few other brave souls were there and shared the river with us. **Kathy Lake** hooked a brown right away. Then **Lucy Wirth** pulled in a rainbow from the other side of the bank. We were excited then and ready to hook them all! **Diane Roth** waded the spillway and spooked many fish. **Linda Simmons** used a Hare's Ear and Pheasant Tail to hook her fish. **Diane Ament** and **Mary Thompson** walked the river, hunting for fish, hooking two.

After four rain/grapple storms with thunder and lightning, we decided to call it quits.

The Green River

Twenty members and guests traveled to Dutch John, Utah to enjoy spectacular scenery and catch big, fat, healthy trout. Most of us camped at Deer Run Campground, and several stayed in nearby lodging.

The theme was picky, picky, and picky. Section A had been over-fished the previous days, according to Doug from Ole Moe's Guide Service, and said we would have to be persistent to catch fish. They were there in numbers, but very shy. They would look at the cicada patterns in all directions and then turn away. One even took it in and spitted it out before I could set the hook. The best technique was nymphing with a lot of weight. Barr's Emergers, Black Zebra midges, Black Pheasant Tails, and Red Worm flies worked the best.

The float trips Friday were a battle of the winds, which were changing in all directions and hot. **Karen Williams** caught her first White Fish and said, "what's this?" She and **Maria Landis** had fun with double hook-ups. New member, **Karen Lee**, and **Gloria Pasternak** followed **Karen Williams** as her buddy...kudos to Karen Williams for all the help.

On Sunday, **Joanie McCord** used a terrestrial similar to a cicada and caught four. I was only twenty feet away with no luck, so I hooked one on a Yellow Sally then tiny PMD, and finally an Orange Asher. Gloria Pasternak tried using streamers on a long hike down B section. **Joan Tidwell**, **Chris Juvan** and **Craige Stainton** were seen on the river.

All the way from Florida, Marcia Koven searched for her big fish and found them. Kathy Lake and Linda Simmons enjoyed seeing the fish in the clear water and claimed they hooked many. Barb Conroy and daughter, Kerry Case had a wonderful time fishing together and hooking some fat trout. Dawn Blom just had a ball catching trout that she cast to. Pat Nelson and Kellie Keenan-Heatherly had a great time, with Pat catching her big one... call her for details.

Most fish seemed to be in the 18 - 20 inch range and very round, like torpedos.

It was good to hear Karen Williams claim that this was "the most fish I ever caught!"

As always, there were many fun fishing stories at the end of the day. Everyone laughed and enjoyed the trip.



Maria Landis and Karen Williams both caught a fish at the same time!

CWF Board of Directors 2012

President

Joanie McCord president@colowomenflyfishers.org

Vice President

Mary Manka

vp@colowomenflyfishers.org

Secretary

Kimberly Travis

secretary@colowomenflyfishers.org

Treasurer

Betty Peterson

payments@colowomenflyfishers.org

Education

Rheana Gavagan

education@colowomenflyfishers.org

Fundraising/Raffles

Cheryl Gerlitz

fundraising@colowomenflyfishers.org

Membership

Sue Holton

membership@colowomenflyfishers.org

Newsletter Editor

Felicia Olsen

newsletter@colowomenflyfishers.org

Public Events

Ann Howell

events@colowomenflyfishers.org

Special Projects

Cherrie Buskohl

projects@colowomenflyfishers.org

Technical Director

Deb Nelson

webmaster@colowomenflyfishers.org

Trips

Fran Sturgis

trips@colowomenflyfishers.org

Newsletter

Copy and art deadline is the 15th of every month.

Editor Felicia Olsen

Proofreaders

Miki Seeley, Nancy Sherman,

Kimberly Travis

Production Jane Francen, Carol Stegink, Nancy Sherman

Printer Alpha Graphics, Denver

cwfTalk@google groups.com

Email subscription questions to karenwilliam@comcast.net

Membership Roster

Email roster corrections to membership@colowomenflyfishers.org



Bumper boats and tangled lines during float trips taken by Karen Williams, Dawn Blom, Joanie McCord and Maria Landis (not pictured).

LAST CAST

"Even a fish could stay out of trouble if it would just learn to keep it's mouth shut."

ANONYMOUS

Membership for Calendar Year (January - December)						
RENEWAL (Member since)		Enclose a check for \$30 made payable to Colorado Wome Flyfishers. Members are required to sign an Acknowledgmer				
NEW MEMBER (over 18? yes no _	of Risk and Relea)	of Risk and Release of Liability Form as a condition of membership.				
Name:		Date:				
Address:	City	State	Zip			
Home Phone: E	-mail:					
Other Phone [specify CELL (c) or WORK (w)]: The Club does not sell or trade or give away members' contact information to outside vendors. Rosters are printed for members' personal use only.						
Newsletter Delivery Preference: (circle one)	U.S. Mail	Email				
Flyfishing Ability: (circle one) Professional	Advanced	Intermediate	Beginner			
l would like to serve on the following committees: (Circle as many as you like!) Education Membership						
Programs Special Projects Public Events Ou	treach/PR Newsle	tter Raffles/Fundir	ng Trips Website			
 *MAIL TO COLORADO WOMEN FLYFISH	ERS, P. O. BOX 1	01137, DENVER,	CO 80250 - 1137			

* Enclose Signed Acknowledgment of Risk and Release of Liability Form.

Contact Sue Holton, Membership Director, at membership@colowomenflyfishers.org



COLORADO WOMEN FLYFISHERS, INC.

www.colowomenflyfishers.org

P. O. Box 101137

Denver, CO 80250-1137

Address Correction Requested

First Class Mail

IN THIS ISSUE

Go Fish:

Cheesman and Eleven Mile Canyons

Sneak Peeks:

The Frying Pan and Eagle Rivers

How to Hire A Guide